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Don’t  forget  to register 
If you need help please 
feel free to phone the 
front office or speak to  

Mrs Staniforth. 

School Photos 
30th June 2020 

If you need another note or a sibling envelope 
please phone the front office. 

 

Students can’t wait until Covid-19 restrictions ease and allow excursions 
and sporting days to be added back to our school curriculum so the 

wheels on the mini bus can go round and round! 

Mrs Burgess and year 3 are very 
excited to be using their new 

furniture. It looks very smart and 
refreshing. A great learning 

environment for year 3. 

New tables in the playground! 

 

CCS has a new mini bus! 

Year 3 has new furniture! 
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Principal News with Mr Hughes    
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Dear Parents/Caregiver 
 
It was exciting to welcome all of our 
students back to Coolah Central School 
last week. Congratulations to all the 
students who were able to successfully 
work from home. I have seen many 
fantastic examples of student work 
completed during lockdown. A huge 

thankyou also to parents and caregivers who were 
able to help their children with working from home. 
I would like to again formally recognise the fantastic 
work during this time of all of our teaching and support 
staff. Their adaptability in changing the way they 
deliver learning and in learning new technology was 
fantastic. It is hoped that some of this new learning will 
continue into lesson delivery after we are back to 
normal. 
 
A reminder that parents are not to enter school 
grounds and to avoid congregating in groups during 
drop off and pick up times. Parents should remain 
outside of the school gates on the footpath and 
continue to socially distance. You may like to 
nominate a space with your children a small distance 
from the main school gate to meet after school to 

enable this to occur effectively. Please ring the office 
for assistance if required (6377 1101). 
 
A reminder that the school canteen remains closed. 
We are hoping to be able to reopen the canteen in 
Week 7. We will advise the school community when 
this is confirmed. 
 
The school Executive Team have discussed the 
revised procedures for semester 1 reporting in line 
with departmental guideline. Teachers will finish 
writing reports at the end of term with reports being 
provided to parents in Week 2 of Term 3. Reports will 
not feature A-E grades but will instead include 
learning habits and a teacher comment based on 
evidence of work produced by students both at home 
and at school. 
 
Regards 
Winston Hughes 
Principal 



Coolah Central School has just taken delivery of 15 
Lego Mindstorms EV3 robotics kits which will be used 
initially starting in Year8 technology mandatory classes. 
Lego Mindstorms EV3 is an intervention kit with motors 
and sensors students use to build interactive robotic 
creations in order to boost 21st century skills like 
creativity, critical thinking and problem-solving in a 
collaborative environment. 
It engages students in exciting STEM lessons (Science, 
Technology, Engineering and Maths) and enables them 

to follow a professional engineering process to design, 
build program and test their solutions based on Lego 
building elements combined with real-world robotics 
technology. 
The EV3 can also be used to build up and conduct the 
students own experiments around energy, force, light, 
heat and temperature. 
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Design and Technology  STEM  with Mr Barrett 



PLEASE 
RETURN ANY  

SCHOOL  
EQUIPMENT 
THAT WAS 

BORROWED 
DURING HOME 

LEARNING. 
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During Year 11 Biology lessons students have been 
studying photosynthesis. The pictures below show that 
light is necessary for photosynthesis, where the leaf is 
dark it received sun and produced starch, where there was 
no light, no photosynthesis occurred hence no starch was 
produced.  

Year 11 Biology with Mrs Staniforth 

Please remember to 
bring your recess, lunch 
and a drink bottle as the 

canteen is closed for 
week 6. 

 
There are to be NO food 
drop offs for students.  

 
Students are to be in full 

school uniform. 


